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  19 August 2011  
 
The Chairman 
The Parliamentary Joint Committee on Corporations and Financial Services 
Via email: corporations.joint@aph.gov.au  
 
Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
INQUIRY INTO THE COLLAPSE OF TRIO CAPITAL 
 
We conduct our own self managed superannuation fund; BEACHOUS 
SUPERANNUATION FUND, and have lost our investment of $30,000.00. 
 
We invested in it with advice from our financial advisor  

 showed us recommendations from van Eyk. 
 
He was convinced this would suit our investment profile and was confident of its 
success because of the advice from the van Eyk company. 
 
Naturally Mr was devastated when the news of the alleged embezzlement 
was published, as he had been able to convince several other clients to invest in 
Trio. 
 
It has hurt us as well but it was not a high proportion of our total fund. 
 
It now seems like we are now unable to claim on any of the collected funds and are 
perplexed as to why self managed funds are left out of the claimants. 
 
Please don’t hesitate to contact us if you require further information on our 
holding. 
 
Your faithfully 
 
 
A S Broadhead  and C A Broadhead 
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